

Kelvin Hall School, Bricknell Avenue, Hull, East Yorkshire HU5 4QH Telephone: (01482) 342229 Fax: (01482) 346817 Email: info@kelvinhall.net Twitter: @kelvinhall\_hull www.kelvinhall.net

Headteacher: Mr C Leng
Deputy Headteachers: Mrs C Grandidge, Mrs L Piercy, and Mr J Shaw

Monday, 23<sup>rd</sup> June 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Re: RSE Drop-Down Day – Monday, 14th and Tuesday, 15th July 2025

As part of our delivery of the DfE Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) Statutory Curriculum 2019 that became compulsory to teach in all secondary schools from June 2021, I would like to inform you that your child in Year 10 will be taking part in a drop-down day on either:

- Monday, 14<sup>th</sup> July 2025, for the X half of the Year Group;
- Tuesday, 15<sup>th</sup> July 2025, for the Y half of the Year Group.

The aim of this day is to give students the information they need to help them develop healthy, nurturing relationships of all kinds and develop a deeper understanding of issues surrounding relationships and sexual health. This will help students understand the positive effects that good relationships have on their mental well-being, identify when relationships are not right, and understand how such situations can be managed. Knowledge about sexual health remains important to ensure that young people are equipped to make safe, informed, and healthy choices as they progress through adult life. This will be delivered in a non-judgemental, factual way and allow scope for students to ask questions in a safe and positive learning environment.

The day will consist of six sessions:

- Healthy and unhealthy relationships
- Consent
- Contraception
- Sexually Transmitted Infections
- Pornography The effects of inappropriate content on adolescents
- Sending and distributing indecent images Protecting students and the law

If you require any further information or do not want your child to attend these sessions, please contact the school via the school PSHE email address: pshe@kelvinhall.net by Monday, 7th July 2025.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Conway Assistant Progress Leader of Humanities Subject Leader of PSHE











